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Deadline for next newsletterééééééé......éFebruary 21st  

Cruise Report - New Yearõs Eve 
  

New Yearôs 2017 was in full swing at the Bremerton Marina. Those who braved the cold, rain 
and wind were the following: Neal and Noreen Millen, Frank and Amy Sherwood, Greg and 
Carol French, Steve and Sandi Driscoll, Robin Haley and Mike Goodman, Bill Moffett and his 
lady friend from California, Cathy Alisauskas and Bill and Susan Mangan from Silverdale 
joined in the fun.  Millenia was the main host boat for football, snacks and fun! Admiral 
Theater, as usual put on a great comedy show with live music to follow.  Perfect way to end 
2017!  
  
Robin Haley & Mike Goodman 
Cruise Report - Ice Breaker 
The RHYC January  kick-off ñIcebreakerò Cruise was a fabulous brunch at Pikes Market at the 
Red Cedar and Sage, Sunday January 14th. The food was over the top with crab benedict and a 
delicious buffet of breakfast meats, eggs, French toast, banana foster and fruit, and the staff 
were most attentive. 
 
Roche Harbor Members showed up in force, with 55 in 
attendance, and fun was the rule of the day. We were blessed 
with splendid weather (especially for January) with a 
sparkling sunny Sunday that topped out at 64 degrees, and the 
window enhanced venue added to the joy of winter sunshine. 
The rosemary mimosas were also a great hit.  
 
The event was co-hosted by David and Janel Silver and newer 
members Dennis and Niki Rampe and they were able to rustle 
up about 20 raffle prizes that made the grand finale exciting 
and well, ok, cost break-even for the event. Prior to the raffle, 
Commodore Jon Edwards gave a nice welcome to the 
attendees and the membership welcomed new members Jerry 
& Kelley Burch and we were able to meet and greet Dennis 
McCrae and Victoria Adams who became members at the 
COB. Greg Rice also introduced potential new member Greg 
Cook. After the event ended, many members took advantage 
of the lovely day and enjoyed the market and downtown 
Seattle. Thanks go out to all that participated from your hosts, and from the Bridge. 
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ATTENDEES: 
Jerry & Paula Baruffi, Jerry & Kelley Burch, Noble & Parker Crompton, Larry & Sally Cronin, 
Glen & Liz Dodge, Steve & Sandy Driscoll, Jon Edwards & Holly Palmer, Greg & Carol 
French, Arnold & Gail Haberstroh,  Ken Hammerquist, Matt & Orit Hickman, Peter & Linda 
Jung, Jeff & Angie Kroeller, Bob & Verna Maruska, Dennis McCrea & Victoria Adams w/ 
friend Greg Cook, Neil & Noreen Millen, Paul  & Brenda Norris, Steve & Kim Oberto, Billy 
Owens & Joan Tomlinson, Dennis & Niki Rampe, Rick & Marily Rementeria, Gregory Rice & 
Yuan Zhang, Jon & Sonja Sackett,  David & Janel Silver, Willard & Diane Thomas, Steve 
Tomlinson & Laurie Eisenhart, Don Whatmore, Chris & Willow Williamson,  
 
Your Cruise Team 
Janel & David Silver, Niki & Dennis Rampe 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Commodoreõs Report 
 
Happy New Year fellow RHYC Members!   Our 2018 cruising year begun with last weekendôs 
Ice Breaker cruise at the Red Cedar & Sage restaurant at Pike Place Market.  The cruise was 
extremely well attended with both old and new members and a few guests.  A big thank you to 
Janel and David Silver as well as Niki and Dennis Rampe for hosting this fun event.   
Our next event will be our Sweetheart cruise on Sunday afternoon Feb 18th in downtown 
Kirkland.   Holly and I will be hosting this cruise which is set up as a Taco Bar and Margarita 
afternoon social.   The open room venue allows for plenty of opportunity for interaction with 
your fellow boaters.  Also, the venue location in Kirkland is boat friendly with the Kirkland 
public docks just a few blocks away.  Please refer to the included flyer for more information and 
sign up on our RHYC website. 
 
I would like to thank you those members who renewed their membership early for this year as it 
really with our budget planning efforts.  Unfortunately, we did have a renewal email reminder 
issue that affected about 60 of our members this year.  This issue was traced to the method we 
used last year to handle checks received for renewals.  I wish to apologize to those members that 
were affected by this problem.  Your Bridge team has put in place new procedures to prevent 
automatic emails from going out and we also changed our procedure for handling checks for 
renewals to prevent this issue from occurring in the future.   

Jerry & Kelley Burch Dennis McCrea & Victoria Adams  
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As we start this new year, your bridge team is getting ready to publish this yearôs roster book.  
Please remember to log in to our RHYC.org website and update your profile with your 
current contact information.  You can find and edit your profile after logging into the site by 
hovering over your name in the upper right-hand corner of the page and selecting óProfileô.  
You can then update your ócontact informationô as well as the óadditional member data 
entriesô.   As this is our only source of information for our roster as well as contacting you 
about club activities,  we need to make sure that your information is as current as possible. 
In closing, I hope you had some time to attend this yearôs Seattle Boat Show.  The RHYC 
booth at the show looked great and those of us who staffed the booth this year had a great 
time talking to the attendees that stopped by.    This booth gives us all a fun opportunity to 
volunteer to staff the booth and help introduce attendees to the benefits of joining RHYC.  If 
you were unable to volunteer for this year, please consider next yearôs show and volunteer 
early for a slot! 
 
 I wish you a very good 2018 as members of the Roche Harbor Yacht Club.  Enjoy boating 
and remain safe.  
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 
Jon Edwards 
Commodore 
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vice Commodoreõs Report  
Happy New Year RHYC!  Looking forward to a great year of boating and were getting off to a 
great start with renewals coming in at a good pace. As of February 6th, we have 168 members.  
Of those 156 have renewed their membership by paying their 2018 dues.  We still have 12 
members who have not responded to any of the three notices that have been sent out reminding 
all of the need to renew.  So, if you have not yet paid your dues you have until Feb 28th to 
make the payment and avoid a $50.00 late fee.   
 
I need to make an apology on behalf of the Board.  Our automated billing renewal system and 
payment process has been a frustration for many of you and I.  Initially we had 60 members 
who did not get the original email notification telling them that it was time to renew.  That was 
partly our fault and partly the system administratorôs fault.  I sent out a blast email to those 
folks but when they tried to pay the website told them that they did not owe anything and could 
not pay.   Shortly after that the system problem was fixed and they suddenly received multiple 
automated system emails advising them they were late and owed late fees.   
 
The second issue was a system problem that we cannot fix.  There are three types of 
membership.  Active, Senior and Associate with different associated rates for dues.  There are 
two ways to pay, credit card and check.  The credit card rate has 3% credit card fee added to the 
dues rate to help pay for the clubs costs for the credit card convenience.  The problem starts 
when you pay by check and receive your receipt.  The system does not seem to care how you 
pay, just that you paid and sends you a receipt for the full amount plus the CC fee.  So members 
who paid $380.00 got receipts for $394.40.  You can imagine that not being able to pay when 
told you need to pay, paying and getting a 
receipt for a different value and or getting 
multiple notices that you are overdue when in 
fact you have already paid would be 
frustrating.  It is frustrating to me having to 
take all those calls and I understand the 
confusion and frustration. 
 
In response the Board has agreed to turn off 
the on-line billing feature for now.  The Vice 
Commodore will send out a group email to 
those still owing dues for 2018. Our treasurer 
will then send out receipts with accurate 
amounts reflected, once she receives your 
check payment. The Vice Commodore will 
edit the emails going out to reflect the 
appropriate amount you owe based on the type 
of membership you are listed under.   
 
 


